
July 21, 2025 
VI-D

Recommendation re: Task Authorization with Catalyst Design Group to Prepare Civil Engineering 
and Landscape Architectural Construction Documents for English Creek Park 

The City of Lakeland purchased 101.46 acres of land located at 4190 W. Pipkin Road for future 
development as a community park in 2021.    A conceptual park master plan was created in 2022 
and is attached.  The parkland was purchased with Parks, Recreation and Cultural Arts Impact 
Fees.   

The proposed task authorization is for the completion of construction documents for civil and 
landscape architectural elements as shown in the conceptual master plan.  The documents will 
provide civil engineering design, landscape architectural design, environmental review, wetland 
flagging, survey, electrical and geotechnical engineering for the park site. The documents are 
being prepared to facilitate construction permitting and will be utilized to determine 
implementation phasing of the master plan. Construction for Phase 1 is proposed in the FY26 
PR&CA Impact Fee Public Improvement Fund for $1,500,000. 

The City has a Continuing Contract Agreement for Planning, Design or Development Services 
with Catalyst Design Group of Winter Park Florida dated October 18, 2024, through October 17, 
2029. The professional fee for the scope of work is $375,474.  Funding for the Task Authorization 
will be PR&CA Impact Fees that will be appropriated to the FY25 Public Improvement Fund. 

Staff recommends the City Commission authorize the appropriate City officials to execute the task 
authorization with Catalyst Design Group in the amount of $375,474.  

Staff also recommends that the City Commission authorize an appropriation and increase in 
estimated revenues from the Parks and Recreation District 2 Impact Fee Fund to the Public 
Improvement Fund for $375,474. 






























































































